 Answer from Société Générale to les Amis de la Terre at the letter sent on July, 11th. 
Mail received on July 12th
Dear Madam,
 
As stated in Jean-Michel Mepuis’ reply to Viviana Varin as of February 21st 2013, Societe Generale has neither financing nor investment relationship with the above mentioned Company. 

Further, as we met Friends of the Earth (Viviana Varin and Anne van Schaik) on the April 18th  we confirmed this orally to your organisation. 
 
Regarding your letter to Frédéric Oudéa, dated July 11th 2013, we remind you that Societe Generale only holds 25% of Amundi (as stated in our mail on February 21st ). Moreover, shares held by Lyxor are not for SG’s account, but for the investor’s (3rd party) account, invested in index tracker funds, under passive investment in companies, thus replicating stock index performance. Neither Lyxor, nor Societe Generale become owners of these stocks.
 
Please convey this message to whom it may concern. 
 
With regards,
 
Gita Esmieu
 
